
  EISTEDDFOD 

Wednesday, 20th June, 2012 

 Our Students will be competing in the 

Eisteddfod on the above date in their  

class groups.   The performances will  

commence at 10.30a.m. 

 We will be travelling by bus to Tamworth 

leaving at 9a.m. and returning by 3pm. All 

teachers will be travelling with the  

children. 

 Children are to be in full school uniform,  

which includes black shoes and school ties. 

 They will need to take their fruit, recess, 

lunch and water bottle with them in a  

plastic bag marked 

with their name. 

 Please complete the 

following permission 

note and return it to school as soon as 

possible. 

================================== 

PERMISSION NOTE               EISTEDDFOD 

 I hereby give permission for my child/

children ………………………………………………..to 

travel to Tamworth by bus on Wednesday, 

20th June, 2012 to compete in the  

Eisteddfod. 

 

Signed:  ………………………………………………. 

 

 

No.   8/2012                Term  2, Week  7             7th June, 2012                   WHAT’S ON ! 

CAPA Day—Tam. High 

  School  Years 3/4/5/6 

  Thursday, 14th June 

 

Sustainable Namoi—

School Garden Expo 

  Monday, 18th June 

 

Group Items Eisteddfod 

  20th June 

 

Masquerade Ball 

   Friday, 22nd June 

 

Last Day Term 2 

  Friday, 29th June 

First Day Term 3 

  Tuesday, 17th July 

 

Friday, 20th July 

   Nundle Athletics  

 

Thursday, 9th August 

 Zone Athletics Tamworth 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Nundle students have been doing exceptionally well 

over the last few weeks. A number of students headed 
off to Bingara for the zone cross country.  

Congratulations to all of these students to making it to 

this level. A special congratulations goes to Maddison 

Potts who won the 11 years girls section of the zone 

cross country. Angus Brown came 5th in the 12 and 13 

year group at the cross country. Both students are  

heading off to Coolah on 15th June to represent the zone 

at a regional level. I wish them all the best of luck. 

Congratulations also need to be extended to all of the 

students who participated in the Eisteddfod in  

Tamworth on Tuesday. All the students did an excellent 

job and presented their work with great confidence. A 
number of students won their sections. There were 

many competitors from other school in all sections. 

Congratulations to:  Ella Worley and Erica Eather for 

their equal first place,  Morgan Somerville for his first 

place and Jackson and Joe Worley for winning their 

section in the poems for duos. Many of our students 

also received highly commended. Daniel Dunn ran a 

very close second to Morgan Somerville. 

Nundle Public School—individual opportunities in a caring rural community 

  95 Jenkins Street, Nundle.   NSW   2340                       Web Site:     www.nundle-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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NUNDLE WINTER LANTERN FESTIVAL 

Friday, 29th June, 4.15pm 

 

Lantern making day—23rd June in  

Captain Cook Park—$2 to cover costs 

Further details can be obtained by phoning 

Toni Swain on 67 693064 



 Principal’s Message continued: 

 

Students will be taking part in the whole 

school Eisteddfod items on 20th June at the 

Tamworth Town Hall. We will put on a  

performance for Nundle residents before this. 

Please complete the attached permission note 

and return it to the school 

 

Today, the 5/6 debating teams are off to 

South Tamworth Primary School to debate as 

part of the Premiers Debating Challenge. All 

students in the class will get a chance at  

debating. We will be holding some school 

debates later in the year.  

 

Next Thursday, the 3/4/5/6 classes will be 

going to Tamworth High School for a  

Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA) day. 
Students will take part in a variety of  

workshops including drama, art and music. 

 

First semester reports are currently being 

written and will be available in the last week 

of this term. When collecting reports, we do 

ask that you make a time to speak with your 

child’s teacher.  A note in relation to this will 

be sent home toward the end of the term. 

 

   Ian Worley 

     Principal 

 

 

 

AWARDS—31st May, 2012 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

BROOKE KRSULJA 

for outstanding effort 

 

Kindergarten: 

 Quinn Gibson—excellent work ethic 

 Ethan Ting—lovely bookwork 

 

Years 1 and 2: 

 Cormac Trousdale—great work in Maths 

 Kandeita Self—improved sentence work 

 

Years 3 and 4: 

 Meg Worley—excellent report writing 

 Jackson Worley—excellent report writing 

 

Years 5 and 6: 

 Tyneika Self—improved effort 

 Charlotte Adams—consistent effort 

 

Uniform Class Award 

  Years 3 and 4 

 

 

Bronze Token Awards: 

       Marni Evans 

       Meg Worley 

 

 

House Points:  Jenkins 

 

AWARDS—6th June, 2012 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

MEG WORLEY 

for a positive attitude 

 

Kindergarten: 

 Ethan Ting—improvement in handwriting 

 

Years 1/2: 

 Ella Worley—enthusiastic science work 

 Jiya Smith—improved effort in science 

 

Years 3 and 4: 

 Ebony Brand—a great improvement in 

   reading 

 Henry McParland—improved effort in 

    maths 

 

Years 5 and 6: 

 Georgie Chapman—great effort with 

    homework 

 Charlotte Adams—great effort with 

   Homework 

 

Uniform Class Award: 

 Years 1 and 2 

 

Uniform Raffle:  

  Brooke Krsulja 

 

House Points:   Jenkins 

 

Bronze Award:  Rhiannon Heggs 

 

 

Nundle Public School are now  

collecting stickers from Woolworths  

associated with  the Earn and Learn 

Program.  These stickers are given 

out to customers in respect of 

“dollars” spent and they enable us at 

the end of the program to claim  

educational items for the school. 

 We have the cards for the stickers at 

the office if you need them. 

 Finished cards can be placed in the 

box in the office foyer. 

BEST WISHES AND GOOD LUCK 

to 

MADDISON POTTS 

and 

ANGUS BROWN 

WHO WILL BE COMPETING IN THE 

REGION CROSS COUNTRY 

AT COOLAH ON  

FRIDAY, 15TH JUNE, 2012 

 

http://woolworths.com.au/wps/wcm/connect/website/woolworths


  
 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday morning the ¾ class had an educational trip to an Environment centre in 

Armidale. It was a long trip. They met the teacher (Mat) he was very creative and fun. 

Firstly Matt took them down to the river to find sensitive and tolerate little bugs. They 

also checked the temperature of the water and the cleanness of the clear water they also 

looked at the salt in the river. After lunch they all went to the technology room to look 

at the bugs through the microscope, after that they had an amazing afternoon tea.  

Later that afternoon we played Tribes and Territories.  They played two games. Jackson 

won the first game and Charlie won the second game. After the games they had dinner 

and then played a game of Drum Beat for a while and had a Drum Off. Later on we 

had a game of silent ball and ice-cream with hot chocolate, and went to bed. 

The next day 3/4 got ready to leave the centre. After they were ready they looked at 

the yabbies and some scientific research, and saw a carpet Python. Her name was Kizz 

she was big and beautiful. Jackson dropped her and all the rest held her (she was smooth 

and slimy), then they had morning tea and for their last activity they all went on a 

bush walk and by the time they got back they were ready to go on the bus. They all 

learnt so much and they had so much fun doing it. 

By Charlie Chapman 

 

 

 

 

During Thursday 24th and Friday 25th May ¾ went to Thalgarrah for an 

excursion. 

3/4 went down to the Thalgarrah river for an activity. When they got 

to the river they had a net, bucket, trays and a clip board.  

On the menu for morning tea was sandwiches, fruit and cake. For  

dinner they had shepherds pie. 

At Thalgarrah they had a science room. 3/4 caught bugs from the  

river. 

Matt was our guide. He taught them a game called Totems , Tribes 

and Territories. 

Just before they went to sleep they had a go at beat drums.  

3/4 had fun. 

        by Ebony Brand  



 
     3\4 have visited Thalgarrah  

 

3\4 have visited Thalgarrah for more education on plants, animals, 

strategies and temperatures. They have been in the forest and at 

the river and learnt more about the environment.  

They have also learnt about music with the drums such as base, 

tone, heartbeat, slap and rumble. 

For the animal subject they experienced holding a real life python 

called Kiz, experimented on yabbies and watched a thorny devil 

climb a branch.  

They played Tribes, Territories and Totems to improve their  

thinking strategies. 

Students said they had a very fun time. 

    

      by Joe Worley 

 

 

 On Thursday, 24 May, 2012, Class 3/4 from Nundle Public School went on an 

enjoyable excursion to Thalgarrah Environmental Wetland Centre. 

A reporter that went on the excursion for our Newspaper met up with a  

student named Pippa who had said “the food here is just great!!”. 

 At Thalgarrah a student from 3/4 Class said “the person leading the class was 

a man named Matt, a polite person”.  The students had been down at the river 

looking at the bugs and other small animals that lived in the river.  Students 

thought this was very fascinating. 

 The students slept in cabins. 

 One for the boys, the girls and the teachers. 

 Students chose their own bunk beds. 

 The students had played a game called “Tribes, Totems and Territories”.   

Ebony S. a student said it was a remarkable game. 

 On the last day of their excursion the students looked at yabbies under  

microscopes and had to draw a yabbie. 

 They also were allowed to hold a snake called Kiss. 

 Kiss was a snaked that belonged to Matt. 

 The carpet python lived at Thalgarrah. 

 The class and the teachers said “it was the most greatest time of their life!!”. 

 

     

 By Meg Worley 

  

 

A student holding a snake 



   EISTEDDFOD PHOTOS 

Pippa Bell & Meg Worley 

Rhiannon Heggs 

Kaitlin Self 

Charlotte Adams 

Daniel Dunn 

Angus Brown 

Ella Worley Chloe Radoll 

Jackson and Joe Worley 



ACROSTIC POEMS FROM YEARS 1 and 2 

 

 
Jumps on the trampoline 

Any time she can 

Yummy food is good to eat 

As soon as I get home 

Nice and neat is 

All I try to do 

Kind and caring 

All the 

Night and 

Day I like to play 

Yo-yo 

Lights turn on 

In the  

Night time while I am asleep 

Day and night I 

Sing 

Even when I am 

Yawning 

Erica  is my name I love to 

Read and draw all the time 

I can 

Count in Chinese and I 

Am always active 

Soft chocolate cake is the 

Key to me 

Yo-yos are fun to play while 

Eggs are good to eat 

Excellent 

Mind 

In maths. 

Love to be 

Young 

Camping is 

One of my favourite things 

Rainy days 

Make it hard to do.  On 

A camping trip a 

Caterpillar went up my pants 

Jorja is my name 

Oreos are my favourite 

food. 

Really active. 

Jelly makes me jiggle 

All the time I help my mum 


